

President
GARY WOLSKE
Garfield Heights PD

Vice President
JASON PAPPAS
Columbus PD

Secretary
ERIC LEHNHART
BCI&I

Treasurer
GREG TOYEAS
Cincinnati PD

2nd Vice President
DERRIC McDONALD
Dayton PD

Sergeant at Arms BILL SARINGER North Olmsted PD

Immediate Past President JAY McDONALD Marion PD

District Trustees First TROY MINEARD Akron PD

Second
MARC
LAUTENSCHLEGER
Dover PD

Third JIM FITSKO Marion PD

Fourth
TOM PORTER
Zanesville PD

MIKE GALBRAITH
Dayton PD

Sixth MIKE WATKINS Lima PD

Seventh

DAMIAN GLASER

Cleveland PD

STEVE FIORITTO Lakewood PD

Ninth
JON HALUSEK
Cincinnati PD

Tenth
AARON BRAMEL
Ohio Veterans Services

Eleventh
TRAVIS PARKER
Columbus PD

National Trustee
SHAUN LAIRD
Columbus PD

GWEN CALLENDER

## FRATERNAL ORDER OF POLICE OF OHIO, INC.

222 East Town Street, Columbus, Ohio 43215-4611 (614) 224-5700 Fax (614) 224-5775 www.fopohio.org



March 26, 2019

The Honorable John Eklund Chairman, Committee on Judiciary Senate 1 Capitol Square, Room 143 Columbus, OH 43215

Dear Mr. Eklund,

The Fraternal Order of Police of Ohio urges support of Senate Bill 31 which protects the confidential information of emergency services telecommunicators. It is unfortunate that a law is needed to protect our call takers and dispatchers. However, many times they are the first voice the public hears when law enforcement agencies are called. As such, they are often subject to threatening, abusive comments from disgruntled citizens. It only takes one of these disgruntled citizens to escalate from words to action. A simple anonymous request can give this person access to the call takers name and address and schedule. SB 31 will give these telecommunicators the protection they need to keep this information private adding a much needed level of security.

Sincerely,

Michael Weinman, Director

Government Affairs

